
 

 

NOTICES 

New Ross Parish Bethany  
Bereavement Support Group  

Contact No: 087-3846577 

Drop in Centre 

Legion of Mary Hall, 
1st Thursday of every month,  
Between 11am and 12 noon.  SAFEGUARDING REPRESENTATIVE: 

Mairin Jackson—Contact No: 051-421348—Any queries in 
relation to working with children or adolescence within our  

parish please contact the above. 

LEGION OF MARY 

Meetings every Wednesday Evening in the 
Parish Pastoral Centre, Robert St., New 

Ross at 7.30pm. Contact Des & Marie- 051-

420523. Rosary & Divine Mercy are recited 
every Friday @ 3.00pm on the Quay, next to 

the Dunbrody Centre. 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL—NEW ROSS 
(085) 8313073 

HOME VISITATION TEAM 

Tel 083 474 5789 to avail of this service  

or to volunteer. 

MEALS ON WHEELS 

Sr. Aidan Centre, Cross St. Tel: 051 445711 

Printing Courtesy — Prim Ed 

Lectio Divina:  Every Wednesday morning at 
10.45am for one hour, in the Legion of Mary 

Pastoral Centre, Robert St., New Ross. 

New Ross Singers are starting autumn  
rehearsals on Monday September 9th in St. 
Mary’s School at 8pm. If you want to join us 

please contact Loreto O’ Keeffe at 051-

421644 

CERTIFICATE IN PASTORAL THEOLOGY:  
SPIRITUALITY AND PRACTISE 

For the coming academic year, in union with the  
Carlow Institute of Technology, Wexford Campus, a 
course  is being offered to those who would like to  
explore their faith better and take a more active role in 
parish leadership. The course is named: 'CERTIFICATE 
IN PASTORAL THEOLOGY: SPIRITUALITY AND  
PRACTISE' and will run from 24thSept. until April of 
next year. There is no requirement for previous study 
and the course is open to all. There are no exams and 
work will be graded by continuous assessment. Subjects 
covered by the course include Scripture, liturgy and 
sacraments, theology of God, theology of Church,  
spirituality, pastoral theology and moral theology. If you 
are interested and for more information, contact the  
Wexford Campus at: 053-9185800 or Fr Billy on  
087-1225407. The closing date for applications is  
Friday 20th September.     Free Confidence to Care  

Dementia Family workshops for 
September in the Home Instead 
Senior Care Office, Clonard  

Village Centre, Wexford Y35 XCE7 Phone 0539184042 
to book your place. ALL ARE WELCOME Dates;   
Tuesday 10th September 12-2 pm &  Wednesday 18th 
September 7.30-9.30 pm. Find us on 

 Facebook https://www.facebook.com/HISCWexford2016/  

St. Paul Sunday Missal 2020, please contact Parish 
Office to order. Thank you. 

Icon Classes in New Ross 

Sr.Helen Therese ODC.is 
starting new courses for both 
beginners and experienced 
artists alike. The course lasts 
for 10 weeks. One day a 
week. Starting 19th  
September finishing 23rd 

November. Join the Sacred journey of 
icons here in New Ross. If you wish to find 
out more and have a chance to create 
your own icon, please contact Sr. Helen at 
the Carmelite Monastery on  
087-2181687.   

 

 

New Ross Parish.  
Church of 

St. Mary & St. Michael 
     Newsletter 

                      

New Ross Parish Community strives to be a welcoming,  
life-giving PEOPLE, nourished by FAITH, WORSHIP of God and  

SERVICE of all in the example of Jesus Christ. 

Twenty-Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Volume 32. No. 36 8th September 2019 

Parish Office Opening Hours Monday to Friday 10.30 am to 2.00 pm. Closed Holy Days & Bank  
Holidays.  Wide range in stock of Holy Mass Cards, General Cards & Gift Ideas for all  

occasions. Tel: 051 421348  or 087 1212 707 (Text Alerts ONLY)  
Email: info@newrossparish.ie www.newrossparish.ie  

Holy Mass Cards (Signed) are also available in Cooney’s & Ryan’s Funeral Homes 

The Franciscan Missionary Sisters for Africa, who work on  
mission in Uganda, Kenya, South Sudan, Zambia and Zimbabwe, 
will visit the Parish at all Holy Masses on the 14th/15th

 September. 
They will speak about their work and present needs and make an 

appeal for your prayers and support.  
Thank You.  

https://nam05.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2FHISCWexford2016%2F&data=02%7C01%7C%7C2d35c6040a184d8a37d208d72b959bf4%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637025793901077196&sdata=X6LoRhqDZl8osym%2FungRZiSe70XeUb%2


 

 

HOLY MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK. 
N.B. All 8.00 a.m. Holy Masses are in Mount Carmel Monastery Chapel 

Date  Time  Intention 

Sat 7th Sept 
 

6.00pm Alicia (Leesha) Lennon, Mt. Carmel 1st Anniversary 

Sunday 8th   8.00am      Bridget & Robert Walshe, South St. Anniversaries 

 9.00am  Mary Hennelly, Town Wall & her husband Ken 1st Anniversary 

 10.00am       Bernard & Lena Furlong Anniversaries 

 12.00pm  Anna Brennan Recently Deceased 

Mon 9th  8.00am Nan Farrell, Kiltealy Recently Deceased 

 10.00am Kitty Griffin, Bosheen 10th Anniversary 

Tues 10th  8.00am Denis Lawlor, Co. Kerry Recently Deceased 

 10.00am Catherine O’ Connor, JKL Place 

Michael Cullen, Irishtown Heights 

Richie Cullen, Irishtown Heights 

10th Anniversary 

3rd Anniversary 

2nd Anniversary 

Wed 11th    8.00am Mass for the People of the Parish  

 10.00am The Kehoe Family, Bewley St. Anniversaries 

Thurs 12th    8.00am Mrs. Holden, Glenmore Recently Deceased 

 10.00am Vincent Doran, Church St. 13th Anniversary 

Fri 13th  8.00am Michael Whelan, Rathimney Recently Deceased 

 10.00am Patrick & Bridie O’ Farrell, Southknock Anniversaries 

Sat 14th    8.00am  Special Intentions Intentions 

 10.00am Parish Mass Association  

 6.00pm  Mary Mullett, Charleton Hill Anniversary 

Sun 15th  8.00am Special Intention Intention 

 9.00am Helen Gannon & her Grand-daughter Hanna  
Brennan 

Anniversaries 

 10.00am Peadar Maher, Knockmullen Anniversary 

 12.00pm Patrick Long, Ard Mhicil Month’s Mind 

Mass Bookings:  We are now currently taking mass bookings up to and including February 2020 

RECENTLY  DECEASED:  We remember  in our  prayers John Doyle, Inishross House, New Ross,  
William (Willie) Merrigan, The Bungalows, Cross St. May They Rest In Peace.  Should you wish to have a 
loved one included in this section please contact the Parish Office with the details by the  previous Wednesday 
before 2.00pm. Thank you. 
 

ANNIVERSARY  PRAYERS:  We remember in our prayers Jean McKean, England (1st), Sr. Maureen  
Bailey whose anniversary occurs around this time. Should you wish to have a loved one included in this  
section, please contact the Parish Office with the details by the  previous Wednesday before 2.00pm. Thank 
you. 
 

BAPTISMS:  For Baptism Bookings on Saturdays @ 4.30pm & Sundays @ 1.00pm, please contact the Parish 
Office, a minimum of two weeks notice is required.  Copy of Birth Certificates are required for the candidate.  
Photo ID also required for the person making / requesting the booking.  A maximum of two candidates can be 
accommodated for bookings. Thank you.      

 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY…… 

 

All Saints Day: Friday 1st November. Parish Of-
fice closed.  6.00pm Vigil on Thursday 31st of Octo-
ber.  Friday 1st November @ 8.00AM Mount Car-
mel, 10.00AM & 1.05PM Parish Church. 
 

All Souls Day: Saturday 2nd November. De-
ceased Parishioners Mass @ 6.00PM in Parish 
Church. 
 

CONFESSIONS: Saturdays after 10AM Holy Mass 
& before 6PM Holy Mass. Mon—Fri on request after 
10AM Holy Mass.  Please notify the priest before 
Mass in the Sacristy. 

 

PRIEST ON DUTY (051) 421214 

 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION:  Every Tuesday from 
10.00AM Holy Mass to 9.00PM finishing with  
Solemn Benediction.  Holy Hour @ 3.00pm followed 
by the Rosary. 
  
SUPPORTING THE PARISH:  Envelopes - If you 
would like to register as a friend of  New Ross  
Parish Church St. Mary & St. Michael and support 
the weekly envelope collection please call to the 
parish office for details or Tel: (051) 421 348 

 

WEEKLY COLLECTION: Sunday 1st Sept 2019 

Envelopes No. 258 Amount: €2,050.30.  THANK 
YOU. 
 

Scripture Readings for Twenty-Fourth Sunday in  
Ordinary Time: Ex 32:7-11, 13-14. Ps 50:3-4, 12-

13, 17, 19, R/ Lk 15:18. 1 Tm 1:12-17. Lk 15:1-32.  
 

Intentions for the living:  Intentions for the living 
will be announced as “Special Intentions” unless the 
person who the intention is for signs the GDPR 
Regulation Slip. Please advise at time of booking. 
 

Certificate Requests:  Certificate fees at €5 each.  
Photographic ID is required for the candidate  
including Photographic ID for the person who has 
been authorised by you to collect it.  Request forms 
are available in the Parish Office.  Collection on 
Fridays only.   

Sanctuary Lamps available @ €10.00 per week. 
Commencing Saturday @ 6.00PM 

St. Mary  
(Left) 

 

“Special Intentions” 

 

 

Central  
(Centre) 

 

“Special Intentions” 

St. Joseph  
(Right)   

 

NEWSPAPER on sale in Parish 
Office @ €2 Each. 

New Ross Dyslexia Workshop. 
Enrolments now being taken. If your child has 

been diagnosed with dyslexia or has difficulty with 
reading or writing we’re here to help. We have a 

limited amount of places for the new school 
year. Classes are every Tuesday from 5-7pm in 

Edmund Rice Senior School, New Ross, beginning 
10th September. Please contact Miriam on 086-

7943621 or email newross@dyslexia.ie for more 
information.  

Reflection for weekend of the 7th & 8th Sept 

We explore the Church Year – a whole year with 
God.  With the “church year”, the Church essentially 
repeats the core of the life of Jesus in an annual 
rhythm.  To participate in the Church’s year there-
fore means to participate in the life of Jesus – from 
His imminent arrival (Advent) to His birth 
(Christmas), His final meal with the disciples (Holy 
Thursday), His death (Good Friday), His resurrection 
from the dead (Easter Sunday) to the sending of the 
Holy Spirit (Pentecost).  2 periods of preparation 
lead us to the high points of the Church year: the 
Advent season prepares the hearts for the arrival of 
the human person of Christ; Lent teaches us to re-
pent, so that we too become transformed by Easter. 
The feasts of the saints lead us to Jesus too.  Each 
day of the year, the Church draws our focus on parts 
of Sacred Scripture and offers us the “bread of 
life”.  Actively to participate in the Church’s year, is 
not only a wonderful experience – it is a highway to 
Jesus and leads us to the heart of the 
Church.Finally  Pope Benedict XVI tells us: “The 
whole church year, the Lord is travelling with us and 
explains Scripture to us.  Let us comprehend this 
mystery: everything speaks of Him.  And that should 
make our hearts burn too, so that our eyes may be 
opened (Lk 24:32).  The Lord is with us, He shows us 
the true way”. Brought to you by the Diocesan 
Pastoral Council   

Taizé Prayer services will  
Resume on Friday 20th  

September @ 8pm in Good  
Counsel College Chapel, New 

Ross, Co Wexford and  
continue every 1st and 3rd  

Friday of the month thereafter. All are  
warmly invited. For more information visit 
Taizé Wexford on Facebook or www.taize.fr  

mailto:newross@dyslexia.ie

